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COVID-19 UNWIND:  Authorization for Monovalent COVID-19 Vaccine 
Procedure Codes Revoked 
The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) Emergency Use Authorization for monovalent Moderna and Pfizer-
BioNTech mRNA COVID-19 vaccine procedure codes has been revoked effective April 18, 2023, regardless of the 
recipient’s age.  Effective with dates of service on or after April 18, 2023, only bivalent COVID-19 vaccine 
procedure codes are payable by Nevada Medicaid. 

Any claims for monovalent COVID-19 vaccine procedure codes with dates of service on or after April 18, 2023, that 
paid will be reviewed for possible recoupment. 

The Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) and the COVID-19 General Billing Guide will be updated to 
reflect these changes. 


